

YAXHAM PARISH COUNCIL Clerks Report – March 2022

The items below relate to actions / resolutions from the 8th December meeting:-

Item 7.5.1 - Sent email on behalf of NP4Yaxham in response Statement of Community Involvement.

Item 9.1 - Sent email with photos supplied by local resident re: Green Lane to Adam Hinchcliffe copying in Cllr Ed Connolly. A meeting was held and attended by the landowner, Cllr Couves, Cllr Gust, Cllr Ed Connolly and two representatives from Highways. Action was agreed as necessary but to date there has been no change to the state of the footpath.

Item 9.1 - Manhole covers were reported to Highways. Highways responded - no action to be taken at this time but they will continue to monitor the problem.

Item 9.2 - Parish Partnership bid submitted.

Additional items for information

Highways advised and a work order has been raised for pot holes on Dereham Road.

Highways were advised about the overgrown verge on North side of Dereham Road and they have confirmed action is required to make it more accessible for pedestrians.

A dog waste bin for Well Hill and a new waste bin for Norwich Road bus shelter have been ordered and installed. Checked with Breckland (Serco) whether they are prepared to empty litter bin near bus shelter and Breckland confirmed they would empty the bin.

VAT reclaim for the 2021 year submitted.

Yaxham Charity return submitted to the Charities Commission.

Service Delegation Agreement has been renewed for 2022/23.

Follow up letter sent regarding RTA accident involving planter and they have agreed to pay the damages.

New slide installed at the Play Area following the accident on 28th December 2021 and installation of a new springer is to follow.

Overhanging trees were removed from telephone lines to stop any disruption to telephone and internet thanks to Ben Copeland and his teleporter.

Highways have acknowledged the damaged sign on Spring Lane and will repair it.